Spring 1 Review

We have had a lot of fun this half term learning about ways in which plastic pollution affects our planet. We have had
a real eco-warrior focus that has linked with our English, Art and even our Geography. We have learnt different
continents, oceans, and labelled countries on a map. We then deepened our learning by looking into the equator and
why some countries have different climates. We learnt about compasses and maps and applied this to create our own
set of instructions using a compass to help our character navigate.

During our English learning, we started by reading a class favourite ‘Somebody Swallowed Stanley’, we all loved this
amazing story and felt inspired to create our own stories about a plastic bag floating through the ocean encountering
different sea creatures. After this, some suspicious posters appeared around school suggesting we turn it into a plastic
factory!! We were not happy about this which led to us writing letters to Mrs Brown explaining how unhappy we were
with the situation. Finally, we made our own bird feeders out of recycled plastic bottles and then wrote a set of
instructions on how to make them using command sentences, verbs, and adverbs.

Maths involved a look at statistics, to begin with we learnt about tally charts,
pictograms, bar charts and tables. We learnt how we can present data in
different ways and how we interpret what we have been presented with. We
then moved onto Fractions, this involved a lot of different objectives, ranging
from finding fractions of amount, to looking at equivalent fractions and even
beginning to look at decimals as fractions. We learnt about forces and magnets
during our science learning which we found incredible fun. We particularly
enjoyed all the practical elements involving creating non-contact force using magnets.

During our DT we have been deepening our sewing skills. This has involved mastering our cross stitch and working
on our applique. We found it quite challenging at times but showed lots of resilience. During our computing learning,
we have been exploring algorithms using scratch. This required us to create a set of instructions that involved two
characters telling each other a joke! During PSHE, we learnt about being healthy and how positive and negative habits
can affect our lifestyles. We learnt about how we can stay safe in unfamiliar settings and what to do in an emergency.
RE involved learning about Judaism, we had lots of fun exploring different items and learning about places of
worship.

In PE we focused on our gymnastics skills, and we all made incredible progress. We learnt about balances, jumps, and
lifts. We used the apparatus to improve our score strength and climbing skills. We also converted these into our jumps,
mastering the straddle through and Pike jump. Some of us, even began to finish round offs after our cartwheels.
Impressive stuff!



We also had lots of fun events, including number day! We all dressed up as our favourite numbers and enjoyed
celebrating maths with lots of fun activities. We even took part in Leicestershire’s best picture book competition. We
got to take home 6 different books and decide which our favourite was! It’s been an amazing half term full of fun and
learning. We can’t wait to see what spring 2 has in store for us!




